

RUMBLINGS



Volume 19 - Number 4

May 2019

June 12, 2019 Summer Drive 6:30 pm. Details coming

June 1, 2019 Cars on State

June 16, 2019 British Car Field Days Sussex, WI

> July 10, 2019 Memorial Ride for Ron Melitsoff

August 14, 2019
Summer Drive to be announced later

October 4-6, 2019
Fall Tour
Fermentation Fest
Reedsburg

More dates later in NL.



From the Prez:

WOW! Time sure flies when you are having fun. Already it is driving season. It is time to wake up our cute little cars for winters long sleep. I hope every bodies is up and running. If not contact a fellow club member maybe they can help. We have a lot of expertise in our club.

The club had its first drive of the season on May 18th. Even though it was a rainy day many of us showed up for a great drive in the country, great food and great company.

Thank you Will and Kaye for putting this together. Thank you to all the members who came out.

See our website calendar for more events coming up.

Also if your if your LBC is in a funk and you swear it's a piece of junk created by the evil Lord of British electrical calm down and bring your regular street car. We want you to come out and enjoy our events no matter what.

Ray Teschke, Pres, MBCG

Minutes from the meeting May 8, 2019

Meeting was started at 6:35 with 30 members in attendance. There was one guest from Lake Mills, Jerry Matson. He had a 1973 MGB that he wanted to sell.

The Secretary read the minutes from the last meeting. Treasurer Dave was absent. V.P. Dave told about Cars on State, June 1st. Send in Registration and \$20.00 as soon as possible and put on there that you belong to the MBCG car club. They will then put us all together. Dave will order new name tags for new members. He also talked about the summer drives. Prez. Ray Teschke would still like some pictures of our cars.

Old business:

Cars Curing Kids: May 26 at Willow Island. Meet at Coliseum Bar and Banquet at 9:30. There didn't seem to be anyone that was interested in going.

Cars on State: June 1st meet at the corner of 1st and E. Washington Ave at 8:30. The show runs from 9:00 to 3:00. Let Dave Griffith know if you plan on going so we know to wait for you as we will be parking together. (If you have sent in you registration ahead of time.)

British Car Field Days: June 16th meet at McDonalds in Lake Mills at 8:30. Dave and Leslie Griffith will lead us via back roads to Sussex. Bring a dish to pass, something to drink and chairs as we will be setting up canopies and relaxing under them. Let Dave know if you plan on going.

Spring Tour: May 18th- New Glarus area. Meet at BP station at 10:30 and let Will Daelher and Kaye Gmur know if you are planning on going.

Fall Tour: We will be going to Reedsburg for the Fermentation Fest on October 4-6. More information will be coming soon so that you can get rooms reserved. Sarah Teschke is checking on rooms and will make a reservation for a block of 20 rooms.

Some other shows that will be coming up this summer are Botham Vineyard, August 11th, Palatine, IL All British Car Show, September 8th. More information will be coming for all of the shows. Put your reservation in ahead of time for all of them.

Jay Olson talked about the Auto Jumble.

New Business:

Prez. Ray was asking if there were comments about the web site. Everyone thought at this time that it was okay.

Again it was mentioned that from now on that the newsletter would be on the web site.

Sue Springstead said that she and Dawn Farris would like to have a summer picnic. She was going to organize it and let everyone know. There was also talk of fish fries and day drives.

This was the last meeting until September 11th.

Meeting was closed about 7:15

Shirley

Note from Shirley

There are a lot of things happening this summer so be sure to put them on the calendar as we would like to see as many members as we can to the shows, drives and eating out. One added note is the Picnic in Stoughton. The club is not going to provide beverages so you will have to bring your own.

WHERE: East Side Park

225 S. Lynn St. Stoughton WI53589

TIME: 12 to 4:00pm

ACTIVITIES:

Bean Bag Toss Horseshoes

BRING:

Dish to pass BYO drinks chairs

CLUB WILL PROVIDE:

Shrimp platter, Veggie Platter, Mini chocolate éclairs

Paper plates, napkins, utensils

Electric plug in outlets will be available but no grills.

Rumor has that brats and burgers may be provided by a member who works for a food service

We will have the picnic rain or shine. There is a spacious shelter area, in case of rain, that we can use.

Call Dawn Farris, Sue Springstead or Dave Smithson to let them know if you will be there.

Here is a heads up to some of the other dates. June 1st-Cars on State June 12th-Summer Drive June 16th-British Car Field Days July 10th-Ron Melitsoff Memorial Drive July 27th- Summer Picnic in Stoughton August 11th_Botham Vineyard Car Show September 8th-Palatine All British Car Show Hope to see you at some of the activities that are being planned. If you have any other ideas, please let one of the officers know. Happy driving!! Shirley